Matriculation/SSSP Committee Meeting Minutes

September 20™ 2018

AB 705 requires changes in the way we place students into English & Math courses

- Counselors will assist in the process be using high school transcripts to
guide placements
- Suggestion to use this opportunity to revise the entire matriculation process

- Saddleback College has counselors assist students with placements while
they’re still in high school and create 1*' semester plans for them within

their high school classes.
- Suggestion for Yancie to create a work team to include IT, students,
counseling, assessment staff, and admissions to look at this process.

The new AB 705 campus shared drive is up and running with open access to view
ALL AB 705 campus related information. Information is updated by Yancie in
addition to the Basic Skills Committee and articulation along with Math, Reading,

ESL, and English departments.

The Reading department provided a tentative pathway chart to meet the new AB
705 mandate to include a new READ 620 course.

The Math department is still in the process of finalizing the new MATH sequence
to include AB705 to distinguish between STEM and NON STEM majors.

The English department provided a sample flow chart showing new possible
ENGLISH course to meet AB 705 Mandate.

The matriculation committee discussed the need for having IT involved with the
programing aspect of new course placement to ensure that we can go live with the
new MMAP process in January 2019 for fall 2019 students.

Discussed CAL PASSPLUS data usage in which Christie mentioned that she will
need to check to see if we have a current MOU on file.

The matriculation exemption form was approved by the committee for new changes
to remove the (acceptance of assessment scores from other colleges) since we will

no longer accept them.

Discussed the attendance of next month’s AB705 conference hosted by Saddleback
College.



